

May 8, 2008

Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27<sup>th</sup> Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON - M4P 1E4

Via email to www.err.oeb.gov.on.ca

Dear Board Secretary:

Re: Board File Number: EB-2008- 0099
AMPCO Submission on Motion, Oshawa PUC Decision (EB-2007-0710)

The Electricity Distributors Association (EDA) is the voice of Ontario's local distribution companies (LDCs). The EDA represents the interests of over 80 publicly and privately owned LDCs in Ontario.

The EDA wishes to participate in the above-captioned proceeding given the outcome would set precedence that would impact all distributors in Ontario. We expect to provide a written submission on May 16 and will participate in the oral hearing on May 16.

Please note that correspondence to the EDA on this consultation process should be directed to the attention of Maurice Tucci, Senior Policy Analyst (mtucci@eda-on.ca).

Yours truly.

Richard Zebrowski,

VP, Policy and Corporate Affairs